
Tribute to Les and Yvonne – from Jan and Brian Johnstone 

 

 

Thanks so much for the information about the memorial service, and especially 

the reference for the videos.  I have really enjoyed watching them, especially as 

we saw so little of them in later years and just kept up to date through Christmas 

letters.  They brought back many memories – their wedding, which I always 

remembered was on St. Patrick’s Day, the hats we wore, Pam  & Yvonne’s 

parents who we knew well, and also Russell who went through the Sunday 

School and Boys Brigade in Roebuck Rd, their campervan which we never saw 

completely finished.  Les was so clever with his hands, and he once built a 

horizontal bar, Olympic quality, for my husband Brian, who was a gymnast in 

his younger days.  Brian installed it in his backyard where it got lots of use by 

his YMCA friends, and was sometimes taken on the road for displays.  It was 

later donated to the YM when we left Gisborne. 

  

Thank you again for the memories of so many years ago.  God bless. 

  

Warm regards, 

Jan and Brian Johnstone 

 


